Memorandum

To:

Members of the Committee on Housing and Buildings

From:

Council Member Provenzano, Chairperson

Date:

August 1, 2002

Re:

Proposed Intro No. 203-A

Please be advised that I met with Patricia Lancaster, Commissioner of the New York City Department of Buildings and her senior staff on Monday July 29, 2002 to discuss the issue of the 2-hour fire separation requirement imposed by Proposed Intro No. 203-A.

The purpose of the 2 hour fire separation requirement in the bill is to enclose the flammable and combustible materials in the storage space and was never intended to provide for the separation of one occupancy from another.  Hence according to the Commissioner of Buildings, there is no conflict between the 2-hour fire separation and the other requirements of the Building Code contained under the provisions of section 27-339 and 27-240 of the Code.

As you know, this bill was introduced with the support of fire officials to impose new sprinkler requirements and to require 2-hour fire separation walls in new and existing buildings to address below-grade area in “mercantile establishments” where flammables, combustibles, varnishes and lacquers are stored.  It is hoped that these new mandates will help to reduce the spread of fires and save lives in the future.

I hope this clarifies the issue for you.  The bill, with no amendments or clarifications needed, is scheduled for a vote by the full City Council at our next meeting.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at my district office.

